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Circular No. 2015/65                                                  Dated: 14/09/2015 
 

To All Affiliates/State Units/Members 
 
Dear Comrades,  
 

TWO DAYS STRIKE ON 30TH SEPTEMBER AND 1ST OCTOBER, 2015 BY UFRRBU 
 
We had advised our members vide our Circular No. 2015/51 dated 30.07.2015 that at the 
request of CLC (C) and the assurance of the Directors (RRB), UFRRBU deferred its strike of 
6th and 7th August, 2015, to 30th September and 1st October, 2015. Now our Affiliate 
AIRRBOF has advised that since the Management has went back on their promises and did 
not resolve any issue other than issuance of Circular dated 31.07.2015 and 19.08.2015 to 
partly implement the Salary Revision in RRBs and there was no other development in respect 
of other issues, UFRRBU has unanimously decided to resume the agitation with strike action 
on 30.09.2015 and 01.10.2015 for realization of following issues: 
 
1.   Stop privatization of RRBs and withdraw license given to payment bank. 
2.  Introduce Compassionate appointment scheme in RRB in line with sponsor bank with 

retrospective effect. 
3.   Immediate introduction of Pension-PF scheme in line with Sponsor banks. 
4.   Implementation of complete bipartite settlement in terms of NIT Award. 
5.   To Scrap Mitra Committee HR recommendation. 
6.   To stop outsourcing in RRB. 
7.   Regularization of part-time/ daily waged workers. 
8.   Payment of graduation increment to remaining newly recruited Office Asstt. 
9.   Uniform and equal gratuity payment scheme for RRB’s Officer and workmen. 
10. Implementation of Sponsor Bank’s Service Regulation to RRB in the interest of equity and 

justice and IBA should be declared as apex level negotiating Forum for RRBs too. 
 
We request all our Affiliates to extend all possible support to the agitating comrades of 
AIRRBOF. We convey our best wishes for the success of the movement and positive outcome 
of the same. 

 
With revolutionary greetings, 
                

     Comradely yours, 

       
             (HARVINDER SINGH) 
          GENERAL SECRETARY 


